
TASMANIA UNIVERSITY UNION 

Cradle Coast Campus 

MINUTES 

 

For the Meeting of the Student Representative Council CCC to be held at 1:00 pm on the 

13th of June, 2017, in D148 

 

SECTION 1 – INTRODUCTORY ITEMS  

1.1 WELCOME 

1.2 PRESENT: Cathy Walker, Kylie Baumback, Davina Smith 

1.3 APOLOGIES: Justin Brown, Puspa Sherlock, Gene Stewart-Murray 

1.4 ABSENT:  

SECTION 2 – MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING  

2.1 MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING 

Motion Title: Previous Meeting Minutes 

Motion: That the minutes for the SRC CCC meeting that occurred in May 2017 be moved 

into the official record 

Moved: Cathy Walker 

Seconded: Davina Smith  

For: 1  Against:   Abstain:  

Motion Passed: Yes 

2.2 MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETINGS 

Nil 

SECTION 3 – CORRESPONDENCE  

3.1 INWARDS CORRESPONDENCE  

An email was forwarded by State Council President, Clark Cooley, from the Indigenous 

Literacy Foundation regarding whether we would be interested in being involved this years 



Great Book Swap to be held on Indigenous Literacy Day (6th September). This matter is to be 

deferred to July’s meeting went more representatives will be available for the discussion. 

(Appendix A) 

3.2 OUTWARD CORRESPONDENCE: Nil 

Motion Title: Correspondence 

Motion: The Council moves that the correspondence be accepted into the record. 

Moved: Cathy Walker 

Seconded: Davina Smith 

For: 1 Against:   Abstain:  

Motion Passed: Yes 

 

SECTION 4 –  REPORTS   

4.1 President’s Report. (Appendix B) 

4.1.1 Nomination for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Officer. 

Due to the loss of the current office holder to Riawunna, Gene Stewart-Murray has offered to 

step into the role. 

Motion Title: Nomination for the position of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islanders Officer 

Motion: That Gene Stewart-Murray be nominated as the Aboriginal and Torres Strait 

Islanders Officer. 

Moved: Cathy Walker 

Seconded: Davina Smith  

For: 1  Against:   Abstain:  

Motion Passed: Yes 

 

4.2 Secretary’s Report. Nil to report 

4.3 Welfare Officer’s Report. (Appendix C) 

4.4 Education Officer’s Report. Nil to report  

4.5 Post Graduate Officer’s Report. Nil to report 

 



SECTION 5 – GENERAL BUSINESS 

5.1 Review of future events 

Cathy asked for any suggestions for events for Semester 2. Cathy confirmed with Kerrie that 

Alex from Tenancy Tasmania would be on campus on the 24th July to answer student’s 

questions. Kylie suggested contacting Jacinta Vanderfeen regarding a collaboration for Wear 

It Purple Day on 26th August. 

5.2 Reschedule of End of Semester 1 event 

Due to lack of interest for an end of semester 1 event the fund allocated would be combined 

with the funds for the semester 2 event. 

5.3 Winter Warmer Lunches 

The Winter Warmers lunches have come in under budget. It has been decided therefore to run 

the lunches for a further two weeks, bringing it to a total of eight weeks. 

5.4 Review of events to date 

Discussion of issues raised from the events to date. Main issues concerned the lack of costing 

information that the SRC CCC have to hand and how that impinges on figuring costing for 

events. 

5.5 Orientation Day and Welcome Week events. 

Discussion of event planning and availability of reps to man the BBQ and information table 

on the two days. 

 

Section 6 NEW BUSINESS 

6.1 Installation of new lockers and charging station 

These items have arrived on campus and are awaiting installation. 

6.2 Never OK Day  

Obtaining branded products, posters, stickers, and t-shirts for the event planned for semester 

2. 

6.3 TUU branded cool weather wear 

Kylie raised the point regarding the lack of warm TUU/SRC branded tops for the winter. 

 

 

Meeting Closed: 1: 40 pm 

Next Meeting: 1:00 pm 7/8/17 



APPENDIX A 

Mon 5/8/2017 1:48 PM 

To: 
Dan Probert;  

Maria Daglas;  

Cathy Walker;  

You forwarded this message on 6/7/2017 3:05 PM. 

Any interest in running this ? 

 
Kind Regards, 
Clark 
 
 
Clark Cooley 
President 
Tasmania University Union 

 
Council Member 
University of Tasmania 

 
University of Tasmania LPO 
Tasmania University Union  
PO Box 5055 
Sandy Bay 
Tasmania, 7005 
M: +61 437 688 317 
www.tuu.com.au 
 
  

 

Begin forwarded message: 

 

From: Karmen Pemberton <karmen.pemberton@utas.edu.au> 

Subject: 2017 Great Book Swap program 

Date: 5 May 2017 at 4:18:32 pm AEST 

To: Clark Cooley <ctcooley@utas.edu.au> 

Cc: Wendy Hoyle <wendy.hoyle@utas.edu.au> 

 
Dear Clark 

  
Hope this finds you well. 
  
Please see email below. Would TUU like to run this program on campus please?  
  
Let me know your thoughts. 
  
Warm regards 

  
Karmen 

  
  
  
  

http://www.tuu.com.au/
mailto:karmen.pemberton@utas.edu.au
mailto:ctcooley@utas.edu.au
mailto:wendy.hoyle@utas.edu.au


  
From: ILF [mailto:volunteer@ilf.org.au]  
Sent: Tuesday, 2 May 2017 12:06 PM 
To: Karmen Pemberton <karmen.pemberton@utas.edu.au> 
Subject: 2017 Great Book Swap Information  
  
Dear Karmen, 

  

You spoke with my colleague Peter Kirby recently about hosting a Great Book Swap this 
year. We’re excited to hear you would love to support us! Along with this email, we have 
sent an information pack with more information regarding our Foundation and the Great 
Book Swap including information on registration and donating. 
  
Most of us take reading and writing so for granted that it's almost impossible to imagine life without it. 
  
Last year’s NAPLAN report indicated the vast disparity between Indigenous and non-Indigenous literacy 
rates in school children across Australia, and the figures for children living in remote locations are appalling 
– 80% of children in remote Northern Territory are not achieving at or above minimum standard in 
Reading in Year 3. We are committed to changing this. 
  
As university students across Australia settle into their first semester, we’re writing to ask you to consider 
hosting a Great Book Swap to support the Indigenous Literacy Foundation (ILF) at your university in 
2017. We are a charity of the Australian Book Industry that aims to improve literacy rates in remote 
Indigenous communities across Australia through supplying new, free books, some translated in First 
Language, and through publishing stories from community. We do not receive government support, so 
fundraising through exciting events such as the Great Book Swap plays a vital role. 
  
The Great Book Swap is a literacy fundraiser held on Indigenous Literacy Day (6 September). It’s simple to 
run – students (and staff) bring in a pre-loved book and make a donation to swap it with another student’s 
book. Your university will be raising vital funds to support our programs, improve literacy in remote 
communities and make an invaluable contribution to closing the literacy gap in remote Australian 
communities. 
  
“We know that literacy is the key to choice, to income security, to developing potential – and it is the key 
to an enriching and rewarding life.” 

 The Honourable Quentin Bryce AD CVO, Patron of the Indigenous Literacy Foundation. 
  
Thank you for taking the time to consider supporting our Foundation 2017.  We look forward to getting in 
touch and working together to give all young Australians equal opportunity. 
You can register for the Great Book Swap at www.greatbookswap.org.au 

  
Yours sincerely,  
Jessica 

  

ILF Volunteer 

Indigenous Literacy Foundation 

volunteer@ilf.org.au 

(ph) 02 9280 0644 (f) 02 9280 0599 

PO Box 663 Broadway NSW 2007 

www.indigenousliteracyfoundation.org.au 

I acknowledge and respect the Traditional Owners and Custodians of the countries on which I 

work. 

mailto:volunteer@ilf.org.au
mailto:karmen.pemberton@utas.edu.au
http://www.greatbookswap.org.au/
mailto:volunteer@ilf.org.au
http://www.indigenousliteracyfoundation.org.au/


APPENDIX B 

 
Cathy, Walker 

President 
Cradle Coast 

 

 
Since the previous meeting, we have run successful events including earth day celebrations 
on the 26th of April, this was a great event with a lot of student engagement, the DIY soup 
packs were a huge hit with the students. Stress Less day was held on the 31st of May, thank 
you all for a fantastic team effort on this day. These events were a great success and saw 
strong student engagement, discussions will continue around any future recommendations 
in regards to events considering any feedback from students.  
A new charging station has been installed in the library area near the printer, this will be an 
asset to Cradle Coast Campus, no more flat phones. If students have any suggestions for 
similar additions to our campus that would assist in making student life just that little bit 
easier, it would be great to hear any new ideas.  
Plans for orientation day and Welcome Week have been finalised, we are providing a BBQ on 
orientation day on the 10th July with an info table (giveaways) and entertainment.  In 
Welcome week we will be providing a BBQ, info table and pop-up op-shop.  
 
I attended the Burnie University Dinner in May, to congratulate all the Cradle Coast 
recipients of scholarships, and to thank all the generous donors and supporters of UTAS 
scholarships. This was a fantastic event, and I was proud to represent The Tasmania 
University Union for such a special celebration.  
 
Meetings: 
 
I have recently had meeting with Kate Rowland, Emma Atkinson, Ray Yaxley and Kerrie 
Garnsey regarding designing an annual signature event for Cradle Coast Campus. As a result 
we have been brainstorming ideas for such an event, one idea that has stood out so far is 
The Uni Revue 10 year show at the Burnie Arts and Function centre on the 25th and 26th 
August. Kerrie has been in consultation with the Producers of the annual Uni Revue to try to 
bring the event to Burnie each year. We are still open to ideas for any new events or student 
initiatives to help make our little Campus even more fabulous.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



APPENDIX C 

 
Kylie Baumback 
Welfare Officer 

SRC Cradle Coast Campus 
 

 
Safety Net – Safety net members have been meeting weekly discuss applications and grant 
assistance when deemed appropriate. 
 
Stress Less Day – The weather provided a lovely sunny winter day for Stress less day. The day 
seemed to be successful although no KPI’s were set for evaluation. The student bosy was 
extremely busy with their own studies and assignments at the time so a big thank you to 
Kerrie for picking up the slack. 
 
Ally Network – 11 April 2017, I attended training to become a member of the Ally Network, 
which supports inclusion, diversity and equity focused towards people of diverse sexualities 
and gender identities. The symbol of the network is the rainbow coloured triangle. 
 
IDAHO Day – I attended the IDAHO morning tea on Wed 17 May2017. IDAHO stands for 
International Day Against Homophobia, Transphobia and Biphobia. 
 
Reimbursement - $50 was received for the ANZAC wreath upon providing the tax recipt to 
Kerrie 
 
Orientation Day Semester 2 
 
 If we are able to obtain the Mumford costume from Hobart I am willing to wear it for 
orientation day. 
 
Mandala prints were suggested to me as a good stress relief for students.  
 
 
 
 


